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Mr. President,

Hungary warmly welcomes the delegation of Slovenia to the 20th session of the UPR Working Group and thanks for the report and the update on the human rights situation in the country.
Hungary highly appreciates the Government’s efforts to protect the rights of members of the autochthonous Hungarian community in Slovenia. We believe, however, that in the fields of political participation, education, and the use of national language, their situation could be further improved. Hungary therefore recommends to Slovenia to take additional measures to tackle the problem of assimilation and to reduce the gap that exists between the legislative framework and its implementation with regard to the use of minority languages in public services.
We note that the participatory rights of persons with disabilities in elections are not fully guaranteed and the secrecy of their vote is not fully ensured. Hungary recommends reviewing the current practice with the aim of identifying the necessary changes in consultation with relevant stakeholders and implementing measures to ensure the voting rights of persons with disabilities.
Finally, the issues related to the so called “erased” group continue to be a challenging task for Slovenia despite the adoption of several acts. Many children are still stateless because their parents were “erased” and they cannot acquire Slovenian citizenship. Therefore, we recommend that Slovenia accede to the 1961 Convention on the Reduction of Statelessness and take all relevant measures in order to reduce the number of stateless persons.
Thank you, Mr. President!
